
Feb. 20, 2021
Oregon State Legislature
Senate Committee on Housing and Development
RE: SB 391

Committee Members

We wholeheartedly support the adoption of SB 391. We were actually caught up in the “scrivener’s error” of  SB 1051 in 2017. We 
bought property with the intention of creating an ADU in order to have a multi-generational living situation.  This was not possible 
when the error was corrected to allow ADU’s only within the Urban Growth Boundary. The adoption of SB 391 may make that a 
possibility at some point. 

The provisions recommended by DLCD are all very sensible and we are supportive; minimizing fire danger is extremely important.

Senate Bill 391 provides a very reasonable step in helping to relieve the severe housing crunch in Oregon; please give it your 
considered support.

Sincerely

Mark and Cynthia Chandler
240 Rhododendron Dr.
Florence, OR 97439


